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SUBJECT: DE 15-420, Petition of New England Power to Increase its Short Term
Debt Limit from $375 million to $750 million

TO: Debra A. Rowland, Executive Director

On September 29, 2015, New England Power Company (NEP or the Company) filed a
petition to increase its short term debt limit. The filing is pursuant to N.H. Code Admin.
R. Puc 201.05, to waive the short term debt limit under Puc 307.05 and increase it to
$750 million to agree with the federal limit, which was approved by FERC in December
2014 for a two-year period beginning January 12, 2015 and ending January 11, 2017. In
addition, NEP seeks authority to issue the short term debt in both external and internal
financings.

The Company stated that despite the $750 million authorized by FERC, its adherence to
the $375 million limit set by the PUC in 1993, will soon constrain the Company’s ability
to appropriately finance its operations and investments across its multi-state operation.
The Company stated that approximately 85% of the facilities that it operates are outside
New Hampshire. Increasing NEPs short term debt limit to $750 million will allow it to
realize the additional potential afforded by the current FERC authorized limit, which the
Company has demonstrated to FERC is in the public interest and protective of the
company’s financial integrity.

NEP represented that the proceeds from the short term debt would be used to fund
working capital and for purposes, including but not limited to: the New England East-
West Solution, the construction of new facilities or the upgrading of existing facilities;
the improvement and maintenance of service; the discharge or lawful refunding of
financial obligations; the reimbursement of monies actually expended for these purposes;
and other lawful purposes. In addition to its petition for increased short-term debt
borrowing authority, NEP continues to evaluate long-term borrowing options. However,
given the timing required for debt issuances and the regulatory approvals required from
multiple states, long-term debt does not present a near-term option for NEP in light of its
ongoing need for financing.

Staff has reviewed the Company’s petition and recommends that the Commission waive
the short term debt limit under PUC 307.05 and increase NEP’s short term debt from
$375 million to $750 million to be consistent with the FERC authorized limit. Staff also



recommends that the Commission authorize NEP to issue its short term debt in both
external and internal financings.
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